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             The North East Goldfish Society Open Show and Auction  

  

Held on July 17th at the Redby Community Centre in Sunderland, the North 

East Goldfish Societyôs annual Open Show and Auction had good support by 

NGPS members.  All the judges in the photo are members of our society ï 

and every one had at least one First (except Bill ï so he had to judge the Best 

in Show!).   

 

By NEGS tradition they have two major awards, the Best in Show and th e Best 

Owner-bred Goldfish.  By Nationwide Standards Bill decided that both prizes 

should be awarded to the same Goldfishé. 

                                        August  2016 
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It was a Bristol  

Shubunkin owned 

by Phil Riley of BAS 

(Bristol Aquarist 

Society).  He did 

breed the fish, which 

is now one year old 

and in prime showing 

condition. 
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Of course, this meant he 

received two trophies ï here 

is Phil being presented with 

them by our President, Bill. 

 

In fact, Bill presented all the 

prizes ï which meant giving 

them to Sherridan, Dean, 

Alan and Alexé. 

 

                          

 

 

                

  

 

          

 

 

 

 

NEWS FLASH Donôt forget the 

Rizzottiôs Barbecue! Saturday 

August 13th, it will start at 2pm with 

edibles at 4pm ï you only need to 

bring your own tipple.  Richard 

needs to know numbers attending 

so email him acceptance at 

rizzottigroup@hotmail.com or drop 

a note to their home: 11 Newbrook 

Road, Bolton, Lancs, or phone 

07931160762.  For your SatNav it is 

BL5 1EP. See you thereé. 
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                                      é. also other winners, such as Andrew 

       Barton of AMGKé. 

                        

                 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      é. and their winning Goldfishesé. 
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Deanôs Common 

That is far from common.  

 

 

 

 

  

Sherridanôs Veiltail, he also won   

Firsts with a Celestial and Bubble-eyes. 

 

 

 

 

 

More photos of our winners are on  

page 7 of the full website:  

www.northerngoldfishsociety.com  

Club News  

Our sister club is Bristol Aquarist Society ï devoted to Goldfish, but there is a 

tropical fish club at Bristol too.  However, here is a news report sent to the FBAS. 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.northerngoldfishsociety.com/

